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Attorney General Steve Marshall Joins 21-State Coalition Supporting Waiting Period 
Law for Abortions 

(MONTGOMERY)—Attorney General Steve Marshall joined a coalition of 21 states in 
support of the constitutionality of a law requiring a 48-hour waiting period before an 
abortion.  A legal challenge to Tennessee’s abortion waiting period law could have an 
impact on similar abortion laws in other states, including Alabama. 
 

“Many states, including Alabama, currently mandate a waiting period before a 
physician can perform an abortion,” said Attorney General Marshall.  “While such 
abortion waiting period laws have been upheld by the U.S. Supreme Court, that has not 
prevented those who support abortion on demand from trying to overturn legal 
precedent. Recently, abortion advocates have successfully blocked Tennessee’s abortion 
waiting period law, and in response Alabama is joining 20 other states in urging the 
federal appeals court to abide by previous rulings to uphold waiting period laws as 
constitutional.” 
 
Last month, a divided panel in the U.S. Sixth Circuit of Appeals declined to lift a federal 
district court’s injunction against Tennessee’s abortion waiting period law.  Appeals 
Court Judge Amul Thapar dissented from that decision and called on the full court to 
immediately review the decision.  Subsequently, the State of Tennessee requested that 
the full court review the decision, and the 21-state coalition’s amicus brief, filed with the 
U.S. Sixth Circuit Court in the case Bristol Regional Women's Center v. Slatery, supports 
that request. 
 
The attorneys general argue that the Sixth Circuit’s decision casts doubt on the 
governing rule from the U.S. Supreme Court’s ruling in June Medical Services v. Russo, 
which is used to review the legality of abortion laws throughout the country.  The Sixth 
Circuit applied this same rule last year in a decision to uphold Kentucky’s transfer 
agreement law, requiring that abortion clinics have a transfer agreement in place with a 
local hospital and ambulance provider.  The amicus brief states that the Sixth Circuit 
ignored this important precedent when applying the rule to Tennessee’s abortion 
waiting period law. 
 
The brief of the attorneys general also maintains that both the U.S. Supreme Court and 
the Sixth Circuit have upheld similar laws against constitutional challenges, and if the 
full court does not reconsider this decision, this precedent will be jeopardized.   
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Kentucky and Louisiana co-led the brief and are joined by Alabama, Alaska, Arizona, 
Arkansas, Georgia, Idaho, Indiana, Kansas, Mississippi, Missouri, Montana, Nebraska, 
North Dakota, Ohio, Oklahoma, South Carolina, Texas, Utah and West Virginia.   
 
The 21-state amicus brief is linked here. 
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https://www.alabamaag.gov/Documents/news/Abortion%20Waiting%20Period%20Amicus%20Brief.pdf

